August 7, 2017 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Bill Gemmill, Roy Burkins, Kenton Kurtz, Donna Bloom, Michael Ellinger and Polly Kreiss. Also in attendance were: Mayor Herzberger, Attorney Jeff Rehmeyer in for Craig Sharnetzka, Ira Walker, Stacy Myers and Dennis Sarpen.  Gordon Wisnom was absent.
Mr. Gemmill chaired the meeting in Mr. Wisnom’s absence.

GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the minutes from the July 3, 2017 Council meeting.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated July 1st through August 2nd, 2017 totaling $168,253.73 seconded by Ms. Bloom and the motion was carried. 
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated July 1st through August 2nd, 2017 totaling $37,555.66 seconded by Ms. Bloom and the motion was carried.  
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated July 1st through August 2nd, 2017 totaling $39,949.21 seconded by Ms. Bloom and the motion was carried. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Council recognized Jeffrey Hughes, the new SESD Superintendent.  Mr. Hughes started his position on July 1st and wished to introduce himself to Council.   He is from Manheim District.  Students start on August 24th.
Peggy Raulie was recognized by Council.  She stated that the Lions Club flag at the end of town is in poor condition and should be removed.  The Fire Company will remove the flag.  The Lions Club will be approached to ask if they have any interest in creating new flags. 

Council recognized Janet McElwain representing Mason Dixon Library.  She wanted to thank Council for the support and ask them to think about the library when doing next year’s budget.  The library is busy with four part-time staff and one full-time Director.  Reds, Whites and Brews is coming up soon, as is an Art Exhibition with students and teachers on October 15th from 2 - 4:30 pm.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Attorney Rehmeyer reported that the revised bond on the Dollar General was received. 
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to authorize the signature of the Developer’s Agreement.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried. 

The Borough has a responsibility for storm water runoff on state roadways.  Borough pipes mean Borough responsibility. 
Mr. Sarpen will investigate a complaint on 56 S. Main and check the condition of the pipe and evaluate what needs to be done, and an issue at 18 & 20 W. PA Avenue with runoff. 

Council recessed at 7:35 pm for a Public Hearing regarding Southern Regional Police Department.

At 7:35 pm, the Public Hearing was called to order.   Discussion centered on the intent to file a letter stating that the Borough is going to withdraw from the police agreement at the end of 2018.  The change in billing to PPUs (Police Protection Unit) started 7/1/2017 and may help in keeping the other municipalities from terminating their contracts.  This is a precautionary measure.  Mr. Ellinger made a motion to send a letter to the other municipalities indicating the Borough’s intent to withdraw from the Joint Municipality Police Department Agreement effective December 31, 2018.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.
The Public Hearing closed at 7:40 pm.

Council reconvened at 7:41 pm. 

Council recognized Rudy Kocman of Kocman Kunkle Group.  Mr. Kocman presented the Borough with the PA State Borough Association Program dividend check of $4200.  He wished to thank Council for the business and distributed a summary of options.  Mr. Ellinger made a motion to increase the under insured/not insured motorist coverage to $1 million.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.   Ms. Bloom made a motion to increase the Cyber Liability coverage to $1 million for a cost of $1231 annually.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried. Mr. Burkins made a motion to increase the umbrella coverage to $5 million.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Sarpen reported that a number of issues have been addressed on the Cloverfield development. All but two have been resolved.  The first is that the retaining wall details need to be on the final plan and the second is the revised pipe detail.  The drawing still shows the wrong pipe and it should be corrected.
The condition of the pipe for 56 S. Main will be viewed to see what the bends look like. 

The Falkler/Wilson subdivision update is that Mr. Falkler paid his water and sewer tapping fees, but there is no water and sewer available.  This will need to be discussed at the Authority meeting.

There are no streets and roads projects yet this year.  Mr. Kurtz made a motion to obtain bids to resurface Cemetery Avenue to the stop sign.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.  

Mr. Burkins stated that there is a storm water issue on his property at 18 Mill Street. The bottom of the corrugated pipe is gone and it is a major pipe.  It may need to be added to next year’s budget. 

SEWER / WATER SUPERVISOR REPORT

Mr. Walker presented his report to Council.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the cost of $213.44 for a circular fan and $249 for a cordless grease gun from Grainger. Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the cost of $180 for Mr. Walker and Tony’s class (continuing education hours) in York.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the cost of minor repairs and inspection for the 2001 international truck. Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Bloom made a motion to approve the cost of $348.13 for miscellaneous supplies from Control Systems 21.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the purchase of a dissolved oxygen sensor replacement kit for Tank #2 from Control Systems 21 at a cost of $208.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the cost of $697.58 for 2 hauled loads of screening to Modern Landfill in July.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the cost of $1539.15 for oil/grease from B-P Lubricants. Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Bloom made a motion to approve the purchase of a new probe for the dissolved oxygen meter at the sewer plant from USA Blue Book for a cost of $185.95.  Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the purchase of a new pump/motor for Well #5 (A4) at a cost of $1381.74.   Ms. Kreiss seconded and the motion was carried.

MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger stated that the Firemen’s Parade in July was nice.  One Police Officer has resigned.  The costs for the Police Department will probably be the same as before.  It is everyone’s thinking that the new PPU calculations will benefit everyone. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

There was no report in Mr. Wisnom’s absence. 
Ms. Kreiss mentioned that the house next to the Post Office has too many overgrown plants/shrubs.  The Borough Office will keep an eye on this to possibly send a letter citing the Nuisance Ordinance   Also, the Nuisance Ordinance relating to “junked/abandoned” vehicles will be reviewed to possibly allow for towing of the cars and adding stiffer penalties. 

Mr. Ellinger states that High Street has a lot of potholes.  Mr. Walker will look to see if the employees can fix. 

The survey for the line on Free Street will be reviewed and the line will be painted in accordance to the survey. 

Ms. Bloom made a motion to approve the PADOT Municipal Winter Agreement.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried. 

There being no further business, Mr. Ellinger made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Ms. Kreiss and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 8:56 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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